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2
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Economic Development
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Donne Dawson, Manager, Hawaii Film Office,
State of Hawaii, Department of Business,
Economic Development & Tourism
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CHAIR CARROLL:

The Human Services and Economic

24

Development Committee will now come to order.

25

(Gavel.)

Good morning, everyone.
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1

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

Good morning.
Good morning.

With us this morning we have Committee

4

members Jo Anne Johnson, Vice-Chair, and Mike

5

Molina, Committee member.

6

else -- oh, and Mr. Alan Arakawa, who as Council

7

member is joining us today.
We also have with us Corporation Counsel

8
9

We also have no one

Traci Fujita Villarosa; our Committee staff, Shannon

10

Alueta, our Legislative Analyst, and Karen Zukeran,

11

our Committee Secretary.
Those wishing to testify today should sign up

12

13

to do so at the secretary's desk.

14

disturbance during the meeting, please turn off all

15

pagers and cell phones or put them to the silent

16

mode.

17

To minimize

There's one right now.

ITEM NO. 15: CREATING A SUBCOMMITTEE ON THE FILM INDUSTRY
IN MAUl COUNTY (C.C. No. 01-231)

18
19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Today we have before us HSED-15, creating

20

a subcommittee on the film industry in Maui County.

21

I want to begin today's session by thanking everyone

22

for being here and for tuning in at home.

23

today we have the opportunity to consider a request

24

by Councilmember Arakawa to form a subcommittee on

25

the film industry, but before we begin our
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1

discussion, I would like to outline today's meeting

2

format.

3

presentation by Economic Development Coordinator Roz

4

Baker and her copresenters.

5

question these representatives.

6

question-answer period, public testimony will be

7

accepted.

8

meeting has been closed, the Committee will begin

9

its discussion of Councilmember Arakawa's proposal.

We'll start off with a PowerPoint

At the end of the

Once the public testimony portion of the

Any questions?

10

I'll allow members to

If not, we will have a short

11

recess and then begin with the PowerPoint

12

presentation.

13

RECESS:

14

RECONVENE:

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

(Gavel.)

9:12 a.m.
9:14 a.m.
(Gavel.)

The Human Services and Economic

Development Commission is now back in session.

17
18

Short recess.

Roz.
MS. BAKER:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Good morning to you

19

and members of the Committee.

20

opportunity to brief the Committee on the activities

21

of the Maui County Film Office and to discuss with

22

you the State of the film industry in Hawaii and

23

especially on Maui.

24
25

Thank you for this

The film industry is a growing, dynamic
segment of our economy and we appreciate the support

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

and assistance you and your colleagues have provided

2

to assist our efforts to grow this industry.

3

morning we have a multimedia presentation to

4

illustrate the points we want to make.

5

to my remarks, you'll hear from Amy Kastens, our

6

Maui Committee Film Commissioner; Donne Dawson, the

7

State Film Manager; and several of our industry

8

partners, Stella Rivers and Barry from the Maui Film

9

Festival, Georja Skinner from Hawaii Filmmakers

This

In addition

10

Initiative, and Roger Thompson from MAGMA.

11

We have also provided you with some

12

collateral materials that represent some of the

13

tools we use to market Maui to the film industry as

14

well as some samples of our PR campaign.

15

note that we'll be using the term "film" to

16

represent the celluloid and digital arts of TV, the

17

movies and video.

Please

As you know, the Film Office is part of the

18
19

Office of Economic Development within the Mayor's

20

Office.

21

position.

22

morning, pioneered that position using her talents

23

to help move the film industry forward on Maui

24

during the previous Administration.

25

that groundwork, Amy Kastens has expanded the

It's a relatively new and discrete
Georja Skinner, who is with us this

Building on
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1

office's reach by using her considerable background

2

in the industry and her network of contacts in both

3

LA and New York to further cement Maui's place as a

4

film locale for commercials, music videos, TV shows

5

and feature films.

6

are more work opportunities for Maui crew, talent

7

and others in the industry here as well as more

8

capital flowing into our County's economy.

These efforts mean that there

In addition, the film industry compliments

9

10

the visitor industry.

Let me give you a recent

11

example.

12

III?

13

on Molokai and that it was a replica of Walter

14

Naki's boat that gets crashed on the rocks in the

15

opening scenes.

16

worked diligently with the producer, director and

17

their assistants, sending them photographs to suit

18

their requirements, arranging for the location to be

19

scouted, helping them with the permitting process,

20

especially with State DLNR, assisting them with

21

other logistics and basically catering to the

22

production needs so that they would choose Molokai

23

for this movie and then that the shoot itself would

24

be successful because we wanted them to help spread

25

the word about filming in Maui County.

How many of you have seen Jurassic Park

Did you know that the opening scenes were shot

That didn't just happen.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

But the efforts didn't stop with the

2

conclusion of the production.

Amy moved on to the

3

marketing effort for the film.

4

Jurassic Park III, Amy enabled Maui to capitalize on

5

its promotion.

6

for Maui to participate in a nationwide contest with

7

mega retailer Rite Aid.

8

ran the Win a Trip to Maui Contest.

9

in-store participation, their ads appeared in Sunday

And in the case of

She arranged with Universal Pictures

Over 4,000 Rite Aid stores
In addition to

10

newspaper supplements in all major markets

11

participating in the promotion.

12

cooperatively with MVB on this effort and this is

13

just one example of the marketing and promotion of

14

Maui collaboration that has developed between the

15

Film Office and MVB.

16

We worked

Let me give you a quick thumbnail of the film

17

industry on Maui:

18

our niche and how we promote Maui as a film

19

destination to grow the industry.

20

Its dollar value, what we view as

So first let's talk dollars.

The film

21

industry in Maui generated -- or in Hawaii, rather,

22

generated over $136 million in revenue this year in

23

part largely due to several blockbuster films such

24

as Jurassic Park III, Pearl Harbor, Planet of the

25

Apes and the soon to be released Windtalkers.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

County realized over $8.6 million in reported film

2

revenues, and we believe that translates into

3

approximately 10 million in total dollars generate

4

bid film in Maui County.

5

revenue generation only second to Oahu.

6

represents an almost 50-percent increase from the

7

first year of this Administration, and a significant

8

increase from prior years.

9

have paid off, and we believe they will continue to

10

This figure represents
It also

Our promotional efforts

do so.
So what kind of promotions do we attract?

11

12

The bulk of Maui's film industry is in commercials.

13

Hundreds were shot here last year.

14

been very active and successful in soliciting

15

feature films, TV shows, and music videos.

16

with our lack of uninhabited land mass like Kauai or

17

Big Island and our lack of studio infrastructure

18

like Oahu, we believe that Maui County is best

19

suited to the smaller, lower budget productions.

20

Therefore, the Film Office is mating -- making a

21

concerted effort to secure this niche for Maui

22

County.

23

Also, we have

However,

What are some of the ways we've used to

24

attract business to Maui County?

25

three years we've hosted events for the Association

Well, in the past

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

of Independent Commercial Producers in Los Angeles

2

and New York, and a dinner for television producers

3

in LA.

4

solidified business for Maui County.

5

Visitors Bureau, we are often competing with other

6

countries for film business, and these events help

7

us to stand out in the crowd.

8

events, ads in industry publications and a presence

9

at key trade shows and festivals, Amy also meets one

These efforts have produced leads and
As with the

So in addition to

10

on one with key industry personnel on the mainland

11

to further our goal of bringing film business to

12

Maui County.

13

activities help to further Maui's -- to further

14

establish Maui's presence in the film industry

15

marketplace.

16

We believe that these combined

But the film is not only important to Maui

17

County, but it has provided Hawaii with economic

18

diversity since South Pacific utilized our beautiful

19

scenery in the 1950s.

20

year Jurassic Park III chose Molokai as a filming

21

location.

22

around Maui's roads -- roadways, and numerous

23

television shows used Maui's scenery as their

24

backdrop.

25

island film offices and the State, we believe film

As I mentioned, this past

Kia shot their car commercials in and

Through the collective efforts of the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

will continue to play an important part in our

2

economy.

3

4

5

Here are just a few images that film in
Hawaii have brought to the screen.
I think you can see -- yeah, yeah, let's

6

applaud ourselves.

I think you can see the

7

diversity that film represents in our island.

8

clearly with the emergence of all the special

9

effects and movies like Final Fantasy, the high-tech

And

10

industry is clearly embedded in the film industry

11

and is certainly an area that we can additionally

12

take advantage of thanks in large part to the

13

actions of the legislature in providing some tax

14

relief and tax incentives.

15

Amy is going to go into a little bit more

16

depth about the Maui Film Office and our efforts to

17

attract productions to Maui, but before I turn the

18

microphone over to her, let me give you a bit of her

19

background by way of introduction.

20

over 25 years actively involved in the entertainment

21

industry.

22

PR form, worked in television as well as in the

23

recording industry.

24

the industry and fortunately for us has many, many

25

contacts that have been very helpful to Maui.

Amy spent 20

She's produced feature films.

She ran a

She's very knowledgeable about

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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So, Amy, your part's now.

1

2
3

MS. KASTENS:

Thanks, Roz.
Aloha and thank you -- and thank you for

4

allowing me this opportunity to speak about what I

5

think is one of the most exciting industries in the

6

world, the film industry.

7

let me define "film" as film, television,

8

commercials, videos, still photo shoots and all

9

forms of new media.

10

For the record, again,

First I would like to take a moment to talk

11

about the film industry on Maui and in Hawaii in

12

general.

13

along with the State Film Office, members of the

14

IATSE Labor Union and Teamsters as well as the Lt.

15

Governor held focus groups in Los Angeles with key

16

decision-makers from the film and television

17

industries.

18

perceptions they had regarding filming in Hawaii.

19

Unanimously they all said, level the playing field

20

with Los Angeles as far as money goes.

21

all agreed that if the script called for tropical

22

locations; providing financing was in line, that

23

they would all choose Hawaii as their destination.

24

All the feedback reinforced to us that we had only

25

begun to reach the full potential of the film

In 2000 the County film commissioners

We asked them to tell us any and all

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

They also

HSED 11/15/01

12

So w~ created a road map on the

1

industry in Hawaii.

2

film industry's potential and how to get there.

3

You have all been given a copy of our

4

findings.

One of the main points we discussed is

5

how to grow our State-wide film industry from its

6

current $100 million plus annual revenues to a $300

7

million industry within the next five to ten years.

8

Many of the goals needed to sustain this growth

9

would directly affect and grow the film industry on

10

Maui as well.

11

on ways to expand the local union crew base, create

12

an intern program, as well as devise County

13

incentives.

14

the IATSE Union on a program to allow additional

15

Maui-based crew to qualify to join that union.

16

Concurrently I am working on a mentoring program as

17

well as forging strategic alliances with key Maui,

18

Molokai and Lanai hotels, car rental companies,

19

caterers and airlines all in attempt to facilitate

20

the growth of our film industry.

21

The Film Office is currently working

I'm currently working with the head of

The Maui Film Office along with the other

22

State and County Film Offices sit on two boards and

23

several committees.

24

organizations, as you will hear later from our State

25

Film Manager, is to grow the industry, make it

The goal of these
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1

seamless for producers to shoot in any or all of our

2

counties, streamline the permitting system, and make

3

Hawaii and Maui County one of the most sought-after

4

locations in the world.

5

Since becoming Film Commissioner, I have

6

developed several marketing tools created to help

7

sell Maui County as a filming location.

8

important to understand that we not only compete

9

with the other Hawaiian counties, but with countries

It is

10

on a global basis.

Australia, New Zealand, South

11

Africa and the Caribbean are but a few of our

12

international competitors.

13

are essential for soliciting and selling Maui County

14

as a filming location.

Hence, marketing tools

15

To this end the Film Office created a

16

comprehensive locations guide featuring photos from

17

Maui, Molokai and Lanai.

18

areas, these shots feature highlights of Maui

19

County's many pristine locations.

20

waterfall, the moon, a beach, or rolling green hills

21

a producer needs -- producers needs can be

22

identified through the location guide and then

23

expanded upon with our production and location

24

library.

25

Broken up into geographic

Whether it's a

A production guide, with pertinent film

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

statistics, information and a complete and

2

comprehensive listing of Maui's talented crew base

3

is yet another essential tool used by the Film

4

Office.

5

during my many meetings with the film community in

6

Hollywood and New York was that Maui County has no

7

crew base.

8

the production guide, look under the appropriate

9

heading, and a plethora of talented Maui crew

10
11

One of the misconceptions I encountered

Now all a producer needs to do is open

members will be at his or her fingertips.
In addition to crew members, the production

12

guide provides a Yellow Pages of services and

13

support industries that will enable any potential

14

project to function smoothly while filming on Maui.

15

Whether it's a grip, a bus or average rainfall

16

statistics, the Maui County Production Guide is the

17

ultimate resource.

18

A pamphlet was also established to give a

19

prospective client a broad overview of the film

20

industry on Maui.

21

location guides are costly, it is often necessary,

22

particularly during the many conventions attended by

23

the Film Office, to augment our give-a-ways.

24

Maui County pamphlet accomplishes just that, giving

25

film highlights at a glance and for one tenth the

Since the production guide and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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cost of the production and location guide.
The Maui County Film Office now offers a

2
3

comprehensive and up-to-date photo library.

Updated

4

over the past three years, the library now features

5

over 50 categories and 20,000 shots of Maui County's

6

dramatic locations.

7

location comes in, it can be easily fulfilled either

8

by scanning and e-mailing the appropriate photos, or

9

pulling and color-copying them.

Now, when a request for a

Producers now

10

receive answers to their photo requests within 24

11

hours.

12

These tools have not only landed us several

13

million dollars in business and made us more

14

competitive, but at last year's Location Expo, the

15

largest trade show for film commissioners, Maui

16

County's marketing tools garnered awards in every

17

category they were entered into.

18

these marketing tools and the awards are in the

19

packages provided to you.

20

Copies of all

Because of my vast experience I have an

21

innate knowledge of the film industry as well as

22

many, many contacts.

23

for Maui County, I periodically make trips to Los

24

Angeles and New York.

25

audience, the Film Office has on behalf of Maui

In order to solicit business

In order to maximize a target
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County hosted a television producers dinner in Los

2

Angeles where 75 of the top decision-makers in the

3

television field attended and were given a

4

presentation on Maui as well as Hawaiian food and

5

hula.

6

150 of the top decision-makers in the commercial

7

field and yet again in New York for over 300 East

8

Coast commercial producers.

9

This was repeated again six months later for

In addition to forging new relationships and

10

cementing old ones, these dinners have paid off with

11

production companies now considering Maui

12

immediately upon hearing they need a location we

13

might have to offer.

14

have shot here as a direct result of our producers

15

dinners and the head of production for Paramount

16

Television made a special familiarization tour to

17

personally check out Maui's locations.

18

Approximately 25 commercials

The Film Office also works very closely with

19

the Maui Visitors Bureau.

We have a strategic

20

planning session at the beginning of each fiscal

21

year and outline the various audience and television

22

shows that the Visitors Bureau would like the Film

23

Office to go after.

24

to mid 20s market.

25

and VHl in New York and Los Angeles.

This past year it was the young
On their behalf I solicited MTV
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1

the stage, I returned with Marsha Weinert and the

2

results were three MTV and VHl shows shot on Maui

3

this past year with MTV offering Maui two more

4

possible shows for 2002.

5

was even considered.

6

how the film industry can compliment tourism.

No other Hawaiian Island

This is a perfect example of

7

The Film Office processes all County film

8

permits as well as facilitates sending State and

9

Haleakala permits to prospective clients.

We are

10

currently working with Corporation Counsel to

11

develop an ordinance for your consideration which

12

will allow us to become more competitive with other

13

County and State entities.

14

The Film Office revitalized the film logo and

15

created two new series of ads.

The first which

16

features various locations in a box format with

17

slogans suggest ways in which Maui County can double

18

for other locations such as the jungles of Vietnam

19

or the plains of Africa.

20

from the website and showcase one location on the

21

screen of a movie theater.

22

were then placed in all entertainment trade

23

publications from film to television to commercials

24

to music videos.

25

included in your packages.

The second are a take-off

These award-winning ads

,

Copies of these ads are also

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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The website.

1

This December the Maui County

2

Film Office is pleased to launch its new

3

state-of-the-art website.

4

interactive, this website will not only help to sell

5

Maui County as a film location, but will provide

6

one-stop shopping for producers on-line.

Designed to be

Cutting-edge animation technology introduces

7

8

the website where the user can then select from

9

several buttons to fulfill his or her film needs.
As I have said before, some of the most

10
11

requested items from the Film Office are location

12

photos.

13

When a company is considering shooting

14

anywhere, they want to match locations with their

15

storyboards.

16

our website in over 30 categories such as

17

agricultural and gardens, aerials, airports, bays

18

and beaches, the potential client just goes to the

19

location of his or her choice and will first be

20

greeted by a 360-degree virtual tour.

21

clicking on the link below, the user gains access to

22

the many, many other photos in that category already

23

posted on the website.

24
25

With over 1,500 photos available on

And then by

We intend to add a minimum of 1,000 photos to
this database annually until the entire film photo
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library is available digitally.

2

videos on the website showcasing the various

3

projects that have shot on Maui.

4

categorized, these clips include feature films,

5

television shows, commercials, sporting events to

6

name a few.

7

the featured clip will play.

8

9

There are streamed

Once again

By clicking on the appropriate link,

Easy to navigate, the website also entices
prospective film makers to utilize that very

10

talented crew base Maui has to offer.

11

of the clips.

12

one of the many clips available on the website.

13

This is one

The Jurassic Park III clip is just

Easy to navigate, the website also entices

14

prospective film makers to utilize that very

15

talented crew base Maui has to offer.

16

production guide featuring over 1,000 crew members

17

and support services as well as all the County's

18

information and resources will now be available

19

on-line.

The

20

You can access materials either by using the

21

quick jump menus to find specific categories in our

22

database, or search by keyword.

23

you're looking for an underwater still camera

24

photographer, just type in "camera" and the

25

underwater category will come up with along with all

For example, if

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

the other camera categories.

Click on "underwater

2

photographers" and voila, all of Maui's underwater

3

photographs will be at your fingertips.
To foster local business, once a person or

4

5

company is chosen, you can click on their e-mail or

6

website and be directed to that resource.

7

database will be completely upgradable from my

8

computer here at the County so information should

9

always remain current.

This

If the viewer doesn't see a

10

location or resource he or she wants, they may

11

request or suggest it by filling out our on-line

12

form.

13

All necessary film permits will be available

14

on-line as well.

15

and Federal permits, a Maui County Permitting

16

Handbook is available for downloading complete with

17

rules, insurance information and other pertinent

18

information.

19

In addition to the County, State

There is a complete up-to-date calendar of

20

events, and also on the website is a complete

21

listing of all County resource links and many other

22

references necessary for film.

23

up and fully functional by year's end, so, please,

24

as your New Year's resolution, remember to visit

25

www.filmmaui.com.

The website will be
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Although Maui County is my prime directive, I

1

2

work very closely with all the other film

3

commissioners as well as the State Film Office to

4

promote Hawaii as a film destination.

5

to the boards the Maui County Film Office sits on,

6

there are joint marketing and advertising campaigns

7

that we all participate in as well as trade shows

8

and meetings that we all attend together as a group.

In addition

Here to show her support for the Maui County

9
10

Film Office and tell you a bit more about these

11

activities is State Film Manager Donne Dawson.

12
13

MS. DAWSON:

Aloha and good morning.

I lost my

microphone.
Thank you, Amy, Roz, for all your hard work

14
15

in putting this together.

16

opportunity to be here, Mr. Chairman, members of the

17

Committee.

18

island.

19

in the early '90s, so I was particularly pleased to

20

be over here.

21

her family.

22

I really appreciate the

Obviously I love Maui.

It's my favorite

I used to work here for the Maui News back

My sister still lives up in Kula with

As Amy mentioned, the county film

23

commissioners and I work very closely together to

24

promote and grow this industry.

25

involves participation in two very active

A big part of that
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1

industry-related boards.

2

Television and Film Development Board, established

3

two years ago by the Legislature.

4

board that has been around a little longer called

5

the Hawaii Film and Entertainment Board or HFEB.

6

That may sound similar -- the two may sound similar,

7

but serve very different purposes.

8
9

One is the Hawaii

The other is a

The Television and Film Development Board is
an advisory board under DBEDT.

Its appointed

10

members include four -- the four county

11

commissioners; four industry representatives who

12

include Ray Lovell, who is a veteran news reporter;

13

Jack Bates, CEO of Star Seagull Communications; Al

14

Burns, the business representative for the IA Union;

15

and Chris Lee, former president of Columbia TriStar

16

who was one of the producers on Final Fantasy and is

17

now moving back home to try to operate his

18

production company out of Hawaii.

19

director, Segi Nia(?), also serves on that board.

20

serve as the Executive Secretary of the Film Board.

The DBEDT

21

The film board was established to develop

22

Hawaii's industry and was intended to administer

23

grants for eligible Hawaii film and television

24

projects.

25

yet appropriated any funds to date, so we're

Unfortunately, the Legislature has not
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1

concentrating on problematic areas within the

2

industry that need attention.

3

streamlining the permitting process between State

4

and County; reassessing our current tax incentives;

5

and trying to develop a more comprehensive incentive

6

package by partnering with film-friendly businesses;

7

and also exploring the possibility of restructuring

8

our office, the Hawaii Film Office, to operate more

9

independently, possibly as an attached agency of

10

DBEDT, and therefore effectively -- working more

11

effectively with the private sector while

12

maintaining a close working relationship with the

13

counties.

14

They include

The Hawaii Film and Entertainment Board is a

15

bit of a different animal.

It's a cross-section of

16

film and entertainment industry professionals

17

representing government, business and labor.

18

Ching of the Screen Actors Guild serves as the chair

19

of the board.

20

and I sit on the board.

21

leaders of the various industry unions, such as the

22

Teamsters' Leo Reed; lA's Al Burns; IBEW's Jim

23

Rothschild; the Musicians Union; Dennis Burns, who

24

runs Pacific Focus in Honolulu, represents the

25

Association of Independent Commercial Producers; and

Brenda

Again, the county film commissioners
And HFEB also includes
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1

Sohbi Reynolds of the Hawaii International Film

2

Association, which is a consortium of producers who

3

handle much of our international production in

4

Hawaii, mostly from Japan.
Like the Film Board, HFEB's mission is to

5
6

support the growth of a healthy industry that will

7

help strengthen and diversify Hawaii's economy.

8

But, really, HFEB provides an ideal opportunity for

9

the film commissioners to sit down with the union

10

leaders behind closed doors and talk about whatever

11

challenges are facing the industry and figure out

12

ways to effectively address them.

13

freely and confidentially with each other about

14

production's past, present and future,

15

might hinder the growth of the industry, such as the

16

high cost of production in Hawaii, labor-related

17

issues, legislative action that impacts the

18

industry, and negative perceptions that Hollywood

19

might have about the quality of the industry in

20

Hawaii.

21

work closely together and respond to the growing

22

needs of the industry.

23

We can talk

issues that

HFEB provides an ideal mechanism for us to

The county film offices and I like to say

24

that we're five commissions with one mission.

25

Together we call ourselves the Film Offices of the
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1

Hawaiian Islands and we pool our resources to

2

maximize our advertising capabilities.

3

campaign with a double-truck ad showcasing a

4

location for each of our counties.

5

beach from Kauai, then a jungle shot from Oahu, and

6

just shot this past week a waterfall representing

7

the County of Maui.

8

lava shot from the Big Island.

9

these ads, we created a poster insert campaign to go

We began our

First we shot a

We plan to round it out with a
And in addition to

10

along with the images.

11

publications, including a top trade publication, The

12

Hollywood Reporter.

13

jungle insert in your packet.

14

The first one ran in several

You've got a copy of that

We also run joint Mahalo Ads for features and

15

television shows shot in the islands.

16

only serve as thank you's to the productions, but

17

also provide all the necessary contact information

18

for each of the film offices.

19

successful campaigns have allowed Hawaii to be at

20

the forefront of the producers' minds and help us to

21

compete with countries boasting similar scenery.

22

These ads not

These highly

And itis really important to know that Hawaii

23

is primarily competing with other countries rather

24

than other states.

25

LA, but our top competitors are Australia, New

Of course, we do compete with
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1

Zealand, Mexico, Thailand and Canada.

2

In addition to our joint advertising

3

campaigns, the Film Offices of the Hawaiian Islands

4

pool resources for sponsorship and attendance at top

5

industry conventions.

6

from the Hawaii Tourism Authority.

7

monies were used to create a new booth for our

8

conventions.

9

place at the Locations Expo, which is the premiere

In 1999 we received funds
Part of those

Jointly designed, this booth won first

10

convention for film commissions internationally.

11

The booth has become legendary at our industry trade

12

shows.

13

Together we are also sponsors'of the Sundance

14

Film Festival held in Park City, Utah in January,

15

where we host one of the most prestigious and

16

well-attended receptions of the festival.

17

the past two years the Maui County Film Office has

18

also represented the Hawaiian Islands at ShowBiz

19

West, another popular trade show.

20

And for

We realize that each of the film

21

commissioners brings expertise and important

22

contacts to the group.

23

resources, we hosted a very successful reception in

24

New York at the 25th anniversary of the AICP,

25

Association of Independent Commercial Producers, as

So last June, pooling our
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"

1

Amy mentioned, with more than 300 people attending.

2

Prior to the event, with the hard work and help of

3

the Maui Film Office, we visited more than 20 of New

4

York's top production companies to encourage them to

5

plan their next shoots for Hawaii.
The simple truth is that this job would be

6

7

not be possible without the support of the film

8

commissioners working together.

9

have become more than $100 million plus a year

The fact that we

10

industry in a relatively short period of time with

11

the limited resources we have is a remarkable

12

testimony to the individuals who run these offices.

13

I have high hopes that together with the County's

14

continued support, that we will be able to make

15

Hawaii's film industry a significant player in the

16

diversification of Hawaii's economy.

17

The Maui Film Office has the full support and

18

respect of DBEDT and the State Film Office and our

19

hardworking staff.

20

Thank you for the opportunity to be here

21

today.

22

over to Roz Baker.

23
24
25

MS. BAKER:

I appreciate it.

And I turn things back

Thanks, Donne.
I would like to just echo one of the things

that Donne said before I conclude the presentation,
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1

and that is that the commissioners from the various

2

counties and the State work very, very well

3

together.

4

the counties in other areas and sometimes we don't

5

work so well with the State because they seem to be

6

very Oahu-centric, but I have to say that the kind

7

of collaboration and support that the film offices

8

give one another makes me have a great deal of hope

9

that we're on the right track and we are, in fact,

There's often a lot of competition among

10

marketing Hawaii.

11

on Kauai or Big Island or Oahu, none of the film

12

commissioners have any difficulty handing it off to

13

an island that's appropriate because our goal is to

14

make sure that the production comes here.

15

for all of us.

16

economy.

17

our efforts, we're boosting us all.

18

real -- I think a real model that other programs and

19

operations could emulate.

20

And if a production doesn't work

It's good

It circulates dollars in our

And as we are boosting up the smallest of
So this is a

But in addition to the marketing and

21

promotion that we do with the Film Office for

22

bringing productions to our islands, the County of

23

Maui through the Film Office and the Office of

24

Economic Development also supports a variety of

25

events, activities and programs that further develop
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1

the film industry here.

2

benefited from OED and Film Office support is the

3

Hawaii International Film Festival, which is the

4

only state-wide film festival in the United States.

5

The film festival is held in November, and they

6

bring some wonderful opportunities for our residents

7

both

8

Hana to see these films.

9

One such program which has

residents both on Maui, Molokai, Lanai and

When the Maui Film Festival, which weekly

10

showcases some of the best movies available, decided

11

to expand by creating an annual week-long film

12

festival on Maui, the Film Office quickly became one

13

of their partners.

14

new festival generated spots on national TV shows

15

such as Entertainment Weekly, as well as articles in

16

the Hawaii -- in the Hollywood Reporter and Daily

17

Variety.

18

attracting movie lovers from throughout the country

19

and such notable industry attendees as the heads of

20

production from HBO and VHl's Film Division.

21

also support their December First Light Festival of

22

new film releases.

23

Sundance, Telluride, Maui.

24
25

In its first year this exciting

The event has continued to grow this year,

We

And as the moto says, Cannes,

The Hawaii Filmmakers Initiative or HFI
coordinates educational programs in film and screen
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1

writing with such partners as the County of Maui,

2

the Maui Writers Conference, AFI, and the USC School

3

of Cinema and Television.

4

efforts to provide educational and training programs

5

for Maui residents to learn or to hone their craft

6

are growing, and we very much appreciate this new

7

nonprofit as part of the industry here on Maui.

8
9

Through HFI the County's

Over the last five years the Film Office has
supported the Maui Writers Conference by providing

10

scholarships for high school students to attend, as

11

well as offering support to the screen writing

12

program itself.

13

entrees for the Film Office to top-level agents,

14

managers and screen writers.

15

This conference has produced

A couple of years ago the Film Office

16

initiated a partnership with the USC School of

17

Cinema and Television to provide a concentrated

18

course of study for Maui students wanting to further

19

careers in film while here on Maui.

20

its third year, these popular courses have added a

21

new pool of talent to the Maui crew base and support

22

the development of independent filmmaking industry

23

here on Maui.

24

waiting lists and we're delighted that HFI is our

25

partner in this venture and will be adding some

Just completing

And these classes have always had
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1

additional workshops and seminars so we can really

2

make additional opportunities available to our

3

residents as well as to others from off-island who

4

might want to come and take the seminars and courses

5

as well.
Several years ago many of Maui's talented

6

7

crew base banded together to form an organization

8

called MAGMA.

9

Media Artists.

That stands for the Maui Guild of
The Film Office supports its crew

10

base.

11

and dialogue with the members to update them on

12

current and future projects and listen to their

13

needs, ideas and concerns for the industry.

14

forward to continuing to work closely with MAGMA in

15

2002 to create additional viable programs to nurture

16

the film industry.

17

ones I have just mentioned are critical to the

18

growth of the film industry here.

19

We attend MAGMA meetings as often as possible

We look

You know, programs such as the

We appreciate this opportunity this morning,

20

Mr. Chair and members of the Committee, to share

21

with you the excitement that we believe the film

22

industry on Maui entails.

23

you gain some insight into the industry and the

24

workings of the Film Office itself.

25

supporting productions such as Father Damien filmed

We hope we have helped

So whether it's
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1

on Molokai, a commercial filmed in the Garden of the

2

Gods on Lanai, or a TV show like Fantasy Island

3

filmed in the lush tropical greenery of Hana, the

4

Office of Economic Development will continue to

5

support and assist the growth of this viable and

6

income-producing industry for Maui County.
Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

7

8

concludes our presentation.

9

be available for questions.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

This

And we will, of course,

Thank you, Roz.

While we put up the screen, we will have a

11

five-minute recess.

12
13

RECESS:

14

RECONVENE:

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel.)

10:03 a.m.
10:08 a.m.
(Gavel.)

The Human Services and Economic

16

Development Committee will now come to order.

And

17

we appreciate the presentation that was given and

18

all those that participated in it.
At this time I will accept public testimony.

19
20

You have three minutes and an additional minute to

21

finish.

22

;

If you -- at the end of three minutes if

you cannot conclude in a minute, you may have three

23

more after the last person has spoken.

24

the fourth minute, you cannot have three more, let

25

it be understood.
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Piea§~ ~~j~e;~C~ ~~~e

1

for the record when

2

you're called.~~~ft ~n~ugh w~ call your name,

3

please state your name at the microphone so we have

4

a clear record of who is speaking.

5

And we will proceed.

6
7

MS. ALUETA:

Mr. Chair, the first testifier is Stella

Rivers.

She will be followed by Georja Skinner.

BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

8
9

Shannon.

MS. RIVERS:

Hello.

Hello, Mr. Carroll and Committee

10

Members.

Thanks so much for the opportunity to be

11

here.

12

concluding attending the AFI Film Festival, so I'm

13

here as codirector to just say how much we have

14

appreciated Amy's support -- unqualified support of

15

our current Film Commissioner Amy Kastens and the

16

County of Maui Office of Economic Development.

Barry Rivers, the Director, is in LA

The short story is we're very, very lucky to

17
18

have her.

The somewhat longer story is that Mrs.

19

Kastens brings unparalleled expertise, energy and

20

passion to the task of promoting the film,

21

commercial and television industry on Maui.

22

time and time again been directly involved with us

23

at the Maui Film Festival and always in Maui's

24

corner.

25

the Sundance Film Festival and Location Expo, in the

She has

Whether promoting the Maui Film Festival at
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1

offices or HBQ cF'I7H:10san'Cl "'Oti v~rsal Studios, among

2

many

3

get-togethers sh~ ft~s @~gahiied in LA and New

4

York -- New York City for movers and shakers in the

5

film,

6

industries, Ms. Kastens has been a tireless and

7

egalitarian supporter of Maui's ever

8

and television industry.

othei~, ~~. ~t

the

~e;~~al

brilliantly arranged

commercial and television and production

grow~ng

film

We shudder to think about how much more

9

10

difficult building the Maui Film Festival would be

11

without her valued advice, counsel and support.
Sincerely, Barry and Stel.

12

13

Bye-bye.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

15

Any questions?

16

Proceed.

17
18
19

MS. ALUETA:

Thank you.

The next testifier is Georja Skinner.

She

will be followed by Roger Thompson.
MS. SKINNER:

Aloha, Mr. Chairman.

20

Skinner.

21

be here today.

22

Thank you.

My name is Georja

Members of the Committee, it's an honor to

I must tell you that I thought that

23

presentation was fantastic and I really respect how

24

the office has grown since -- since I was here in

25

that -- in that same position.

Amy Kastens has done
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1

a tremendous job.

And one of the things that's

2

important to us is that the Office of Economic

3

Development continues to support the area of

4

education in film.

5

screens about all the wonderful projects that have

6

come here.

7

succeed and for our people to work, we must have

8

that component, but what's key to us also is to

9

balance that with education for our working

We have seen a lot on the

And in order for this industry to

10

professionals and those who are interested in

11

becoming part of this industry.

12

The reason that Hawaii Filmmakers Initiative

13

was created last year is to help present the USC,

14

American Film Institute and Maui's Writers

15

Conference programs that focus in the area of film,

16

entertainment and digital media.

17

exciting, I think, opportunities for our people here

18

in Hawaii today is to be able to get the skill-sets

19

they need to be able to communicate their personal

20

stories and market those on a worldwide basis.

21

is what HFI is all about.

22

One of the most

That

Simply put, without the funding support from

23

the County of Maui and the honest support of all the

24

Council members that have continued to support these

25

concepts, we simply wouldn't be at the forefront of
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iiimlfi

.

t~e State as we are right now.

1

education in

2

Maui County should be proud of the fact that this is

3

the only intensive five-week film program offered in

4

the State.

5

in developing a film program.

6

we were doing and got very interested.

7

happy to collaborate and share in their vision of

8

building a film school program at a four-year

9

university level.

10

And we're excited that UH is interested
I think they saw what
And we're

One of the most interesting things about

11

where I come from, being a Hollywood professional

12

myself and living in here on Maui for 21 years is

13

the ability to work within the industry, continue to

14

use the technical capabilities that we have to

15

expand on where we have come from,

16

really look at what we can do for our people in Maui

17

County that's going to be different and set us apart

18

and make our people more successful.

19

support of the Office of Economic Development and

20

the Maui Film Office, this would not come to be.

21

I wanted to give you a couple of examples

and also to

Without the

22

briefly to show you what has happened both with the

23

American Film Institute and their screen writing

24

program with the Maui Writers Conference.

25

may know, the Writers Conference itself was
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1

established nine years ago.

We're going into our

2

tenth anniversary.

3

we have been able to offer high school students the

4

ability to help in their literacy level and really

5

mingle and understand what the business of writing

6

is all about.

7

become successful writers in their own right, some

8

of them who are about to be published next year, so

9

we're very excited about that component.

And through the County's support

There are many students that have

We do this

10

all with the help of our own private fund-raising,

11

the help of the County of Maui and absolutely no

12

support from the DOE at a DOE level.

13

make that aware to all of you that both the

14

conference itself and those people here at the

15

County that support us, it's a struggle and we hope

16

to expand the program.

17

So just to

So the American Film Institute is now our

18

partner in the screen writing programs, and we are

19

proud to say that we will be able to offer a Hawaii

20

only screen writing program next year.

21

to that, the affiliation with the USC School of

22

Cinema Television is, I think, one of the most

23

important focal points.

24

partnership is going to grow.

25

adversely affected by the 9/11 tragedy, we are

And as Roz said, this
Although we have been

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

In addition

524-2090

38

HSED 11/15/01

1

hopeful to expand our programs next year.
I can tell you now that there are some

2
3

incredible success stories.

4

have heard them before, but I want to share them

5

again.

6

Lahainaluna took our classes three years ago when

7

they first kicked off under Roz's direction --

8

MS. ALUETA:

9

MS. SKINNER:

And forgive me if you

One woman who as a 17-year-old student at

Four minutes.
Thank you.

I'll wrap this up.

And she has now gone on to not only create

10
11

her own films that will be marketed by the DOE

12

actually through their E-training program, but she

13

is currently interning and mentoring with a

14

well-known screen writer who is also a Maui person,

15

Greg Poiette(?), on his new feature film that will

16

be shot here in Hawaii.

17

that's part of our vision is to make sure people are

18

educated, develop the appropriate mentoring and

19

marketing opportunities so they can succeed.
Thank you very much.

20
21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

22

Any questions?

23

Proceed.

24
25

So we're very excited and

MS. ALUETA:

Thank you.

The next testifier is Roger Thompson.

will be followed by Glenn Beadles.
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1

MR. THOMPSON:

Good morning, everyone.

I'm Roger Thompson

2

and I am president of MAGMA, which is the Maui Guild

3

of Media Artists.

4

from print to radio, video, television, and I guess

5

websites.

We represent and have members

Our -- we have some long- and short-term

6

7

goals -- sorry.

We have long- and short-term goals

8

such as our short-term goals would be the mentoring

9

program, which has been brought up several times,

10

and also we're trying to establish health insurance

11

for our members.

12

sound stage, which we really need to have here.

13

with the guidance and support that we have had and

14

still receive from the Film Office, I'm sure we will

15

get them all.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

Our long-term goals would be the

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any questions?

17

One moment, please.

18

you return to the podium.

19

question for you.

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Hi.

Mr. Molina.

Could

He has a

Good morning, Mr. Thompson.

Thank you for being here.

22

I noticed in your letter you're submitting a

23

request to be

24

you elaborate why?

25

And

MR. THOMPSON:

to be part of a subcommittee.

Well, it was brought to our attention.
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1

had a meeting -- at one of our MAGMA meetings we had

2

Councilman Arakawa come to the meeting and we were

3

just -- we -- straight away, we just thought that if

4

we were on a subcommittee, we could get the funds to

5

start our mentoring program.

6

that that was not the proper direction to go, and I

7

see that's why we1re all here today.

8

you know, I'll admit, I was politically naive.

9

personally I hope it doesn't go through.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

MS. ALUETA:

14

MR. BEADLES:

However, it turns out

And it was -So

Thank you.
Thank you.

Proceed.

The last testifier is Glenn Beadles.
Good morning, Mr. Chair and Council Members.

15

My name is Glenn Beadles and I'm a local location

16

scout, production manager and contributing

17

photographer to the location library.

18

offer testimony this morning in support of the

19

Office of Economic Development specifically to the

20

efforts of the Managing Director of the Hawaii Film

21

Office, Ms. Donne Dawson, also Mrs. Roz Baker and

22

Mrs. Amy Kastens of the Maui Film Office.

23

I wanted to

I have had the opportunity to work through a

24

number of Administrations with the Office of

25

Economic Development and assist production companies

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

41

HSED 11/15/01

1

for commercial, film and television projects in

2

choosing Hawaii, specifically Maui, for the

3

locations, crew and support services for their

4

projects here.

5

and Office of Economic Development instrumental in

6

expediting the information regarding the

7

opportunities and benefits of filming in Hawaii and

8

specifically in Maui.

I find that the Hawaii Film Office

I feel there is not a need for a subcommittee

9
10

on the film industry or the Office of Economic

11

Development's efforts, but a growing need to support

12

and recognize their efforts for our film commission.

13

They also need to recognize that the Film Office

14

strives to continue to attract this lucrative

15

industry and continue to position Maui County and

16

Hawaii as a premiere film location.
Thank you very much.

17
18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

19

Any questions?

20

Proceed.

21

MS. ALUETA:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, there are no further testifiers.
Is there anyone else who would wish to

23

give testimony at this time?

24

testimony is now closed.

25

Hearing none, public

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
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CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, you have before you the proposed

2

bill.

3

Mr. Molina.

4

Does anyone have any questions on the bill?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah.

I guess if we could get

I guess, what's the rationale behind the

5

more

6

bill for forming this subcommittee?

7

don't know if this proposal to create this

8

subcommittee, is there someone that could give us

9

more detail of the necessity behind getting this

Maybe -- I

10

subcommittee and could brief me on this?

11

Chair --

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

There is no -- there is no bill.

13

just a proposal for a subcommittee.

14

bill.

15

Maybe, Mr.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

This is not a

I just thought I read this

16

proposed bill.

17

Arakawa could elaborate to its reasoning.

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

This is

Or maybe could we have

if Mr.

Mr. Arakawa, would you care to comment.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Glad to.

20

Some months ago I was asked to attend a MAGMA

21

meeting, and at that meeting we had various

22

discussions as to how we could help the industry.

23

And the Mayor has many times stated that one of the

24

best ways to get the industry to help out in

25

government is to form subcommittees and to be able
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to get people in the industries communicating with

2

each other and to be able to come out with the best

3

ideas.

4

best ideas and to make those recommendations to the

5

economic development group.

6

and purposes, you know, we would just be meeting to

7

try and get together best ideas.

8

intent of what we were doing.

The intent is to try and come out with the

So for all the intents

That was the

And I kind of -- it's kind of interesting how

9
10

this has become a political football at this point

11

where it should actually be nonpolitical and we do

12

our work in a nonpolitical way.

13

interesting because there are many suggestions I

14

think out there that are very good in -- and any

15

time you get a group together, it cannot hurt to put

16

that advice to -- you know, that opportunity, to

17

take that opportunity to get people together to try

18

and work out concerns and to try to smooth out

19

things.

20

now that is working and operating so smoothly that

21

it can't use the help of citizens, people that are

22

involved, people that know what's going on within

23

any group.

24
25

It's become very

There's no segment of our government right

And the intent for this group was to try and
see if we could help best we can putting together
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resources that are out there and trying to get those

2

resources together to try and, again, come up with

3

suggestions that may help.

4

intent of this.

5

discussion that has come about since we put this to

6

this, I'm very disappointed, you know, that this has

7

become a political thing.

8

members of Administration have gone down and have

9

made derogatory comments dealing with the next

That was the entire

Now, in listening to some of the

I have heard that some

10

election or perceived mayoral election and how that

11

should have a bearing on what's going on.

12

to me very unprofessional.

And it's

13

But the actors and the people that are in the

14

business really do want to cooperate with everybody,

15

and that was the intent.

16

circumvent a department or people within a

17

department, but to actually try and see if we could

18

help out.

19

It was not to try and

The underlying effect that I'm getting right

20

now is that there's a lot of politics b\eing played

21

and people are being threatened and people may not

22

get jobs or get whatever because we're talking about

23

this.

24

trouble down the line.

25

request, but I do think that it's something that we

And if they support this, then there will be
So I'm going to withdraw the
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need to look at in another light because this kind

2

of thing, as far as I'm concerned, from government

3

agencies really shouldn't happen.

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Arakawa.

And before I call

5

on Councilmember Johnson, I would like to assure you

6

that the Chair and the members of the Committee will

7

make the decisions on what is best for Maui and the

8

film industry, and not political considerations.

9
10

Ms. Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes, I -- you know,

just because of

11

the fact that I know we have spoken a lot about

12

subcommittees and the formation of subcommittees,

13

but for my own information and because there's

14

different ways that people seem to kind of

15

misinterpret what the purpose of a subcommittee is,

16

I would just like our Corporation Counsel to kind

17

of -- can you give an overview for the people in the

18

viewing public and, you know, even for myself just

19

as a refresher of when we establish subcommittees,

20

what the basic purpose of subcommittees is, and then

21

how they generally are formed.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Corporation Counsel.

23

MS. VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair, the subcommittees of a Council

24

Committee are basically formed at the discretion of

25

the Chair.

And your Council rule sets forth the
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procedures for establishing a ,subcommittee, but the

2

purpose of them is to provide a working group for

3

the Council Committee to gather information and to

4

research an area a little bit better for the

5

Committee to make a proposal to full Council.

6

the past we have had subcommittees on energy and I

7

know there were other subcommittees that the Council

8

Committees have formed, but they usually contain

9

members from the public as well as the Council

10
11

In

Committee.
In this case I think as -- as Amy mentioned

12

to you, I also advise the Office of Economic

13

Development.

14

we've already started working together on working on

15

some of the areas that hopefully the County of Maui

16

can improve upon with regards to the film industry.

17

And several of those areas may include ordinance

18

amendments, so that's something that would be coming

19

back to -- to Council anyway.

20

And she's already contacted me and

So when I first saw the agenda for the

21

creation of a subcommittee, I wasn't sure if

it

22

may be premature at this point.

once

23

Amy and I get going on, you know, working on the --

24

the ordinances and rules and whatever else.

25

now we're still identifying what issues are out

Maybe after
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there and what -- where the problem areas are.

At

2

that -- some point, like I said, we're probably

3

going to have to come back to Council anyway to

4

discuss the possibility of amending ordinances.

5

maybe at that time, you know, if Council still feels

6

a need to have a subcommittee, maybe you can, you

7

know, take it up at that point.

8

then we'll have, you know, hashed out a lot of the

9

issues and hopefully when Economic Development comes

And

But hopefully by

10

back to you with proposed changes, that a lot of

11

this information can already have been fleshed out

12

because, you know, Amy is working already with the

13

industry and with the community.

14

So maybe right now, you know, maybe we really

15

don't need a subcommittee for right now because

16

we're still -- you know, we're already taking a look

17

at this on the Administration side and

18
19
20

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

I can

21

appreciate Mr. Arakawa's withdrawal of his request

22

for a subcommittee, but at the same time he brings

23

up good points.

24

looking for ways to how we can augment or enhance

25

our blossoming industries, per se, so this, of

I'm -- If for one, am always
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course, qualifies as an industry that's growing.

2

And maybe we could get some comments on Roz -- from

3

Roz or Ms. Kastens as to how we can, I guess,

4

enhance this industry.

5

subcommittee, what other ways can we augment this.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

MS. BAKER:

Besides using a

Ms. Baker.

Well, one of the ways, of course, is to make

8

it as easy as possible to film here.

9

that some of the barriers that have been identified

10

have to do with we don't have enough union members.

11

We lost a production that was -- you know, really

12

wanted to come to Maui, but it was too expensive to

13

fly all the union crew over here.

14

house and you can't change it.

15

a union production, it's going to stay a union

16

production.

17

supporting that, working with those other programs

18

and the program -- the mentoring program and the

19

internship program that, you know, Amy and MAGMA are

20

talking about, we can help get more people qualified

21

for that.

22

has been working on.

23

those efforts, and that translates, quite frankly,

24

into financial support for those efforts.

25

And I think

It was a union

If it comes over as

So by working with the film school,

That's one of the areas that -- that Amy
So, you know, support for

The other areas have to do with helping when
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we bring the proposal back for changes in our

2

permitting to make that easier.

3

more difficult and more expensive in terms of

4

permitting film and other kinds of entertainment

5

activities than anyplace else with the exception of

6

the expensive permit on Haleakala.

7

to film in Kauai, Oahu, Big Island than it is on

8

Maui, so we're

9

those matters.

Right now we're

But it's cheaper

we've got to address those --

The other area is to continue to

10

p~ovide

11

resources to the Film Office.

Because when a

12

production comes over, oftentimes we have to make

13

arrangements for them to scout, perhaps we have to

14

offer some incentives to them, because what we're

15

trying to do is level the playing field between

16

filming on Maui and filming in LA or filming on

17

Oahu, and sometimes those take resources.
And we've got very good industry partners.

18
19

We've got very good partners with the Visitor --

20

Visitor Bureau, who help out, but, you know, we need

21

to continue to have the resources in the, you know,

22

Film Office line item that the Council passes in our

23

budget so that we can continue to do those kinds of

24

things.

25

And then as, you know, people come in and
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look at putting up structures or other kinds of

2

things, the Council can be very helpful in that

3

regard.

4

formalizing the sort of informal arrangements and

5

working relationships that we have, if you, you

6

know, down the road want to target a very specific

7

kinds of activity, you know, if we get into a --

8

some knotty issues with regard to film permitting,

9

then, you know, that's when you might want to look

You know,

I think as -- in terms of

10

at a formal structure.

It just doesn't seem to us

11

now that

12

of it -- if it ain't broke, don't fix it kind of

13

situation.

14

relationships with our private industry partners and

15

with the folks that are part of the industry here.

16

When you formalize them, sometimes some of the

17

bureaucracy and the other kinds of things get in the

18

way.

19

we didn't really need a subcommittee at this

20

particular time.

you know, it's sort of the old situation

We've got really good working

And so that's one of the reasons we felt like

And what we did want to make sure that, you

21
22

know, Council had as full an understanding as was

23

possible in terms of the things that our office does

24

and how we work with the industry and those sorts of

25

things.

And we're always, of course, available to
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provide any -- any information to you, your other

2

colleagues or the industry because this is one of

3

the areas we certainly see as important and growing

4

in the County.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Chair, if I may,

one more question.

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

Thank you.

Proceed.
It was mentioned that there is a

concern about the streamlining of the permit

10

processing.

11

regards to this process, if you could share that

12

with us?

13

MS. KASTENS:

What are those obstacles that -- with

Yes, I can.

Well, it turns out that Maui

14

County has probably the most difficult and

15

cumbersome permitting process of any County by far.

16

In addition to it costing a great deal of money to

17

shoot here, there are certain rules and regulations,

18

for example, parks, we can only shoot for three days

19

in one location.

20

had a tournament that comes in, they've had to shoot

21

for three days, stop, shut down, and then come back

22

again.

23

it's unacceptable to the people who are doing it,

24

and we chance losing projects like this.

25

So we've had problems where we've

This is just unacceptable to the sponsors,

In addition, when film crews come to me and
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they tell me they want to shoot somewhere -- for

2

example, if in a day they want to shoot in five

3

different locations around our island going from

4

West Maui to East Maui, they have to fill out five

5

separate permits.

6

that for them because otherwise it would be so

7

cumbersome they would just say, forget it, we'll go

8

to Kauai.

9

So right now the Film Office does

And the dollar figures, also.

It's -- you

10

know, we've got five levels of permitting and each

11

one has a different dollar value attached to it.

12

you're shooting in five parks, as I just said, it

13

could cost you up to $3,000 to shoot in one day,

14

which is a considerable amount of money and a lot

15

more than anybody else.

16

charges is Honolulu, City and County of Honolulu,

17

and they're $10 per park.

18

If

The only other place that

So in order for us to become more

19

competitive, we need to really streamline the

20

permitting system.

21

this is something that Donne touched on and that we

22

are doing as a board, we're trying to make the

23

permitting system more across-the-board level so

24

that if somebody comes in and wants a permit, they

25

don't have to jump through five separate hoops to

We're trying as a whole, and
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2

shoot in the differing counties and the State lands.
So all of these are ways that we're working

3

to try to make it more seamless for producers to

4

come here and shoot any kind of project.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.
Yes, I -- I really want to thank you,

8

Mr. Chair, and also Mr. Arakawa for bringing this

9

out, because I was really impressed with what talent

10

exists here in Maui County and even the

11

professionalism of the production of the website,

12

how it's interactive.

13

and I'm sure that this is going to win awards also

14

because of its really novel approach and creative

15

approach.

16

I have seen a lot of websites

And I think that Mr. Arakawa's intentions are

17

very good because I know that we're all trying in

18

wake of all of the events that have recently

19

happened to work the best we can to really promote

20

Maui, to really explore new avenues, and to increase

21

the revenues in our tourism industry, which is

22

really kind of on shaky ground and particularly with

23

the air crash the other day.

24

anybody and Mr. Arakawa especially because I know he

25

has a really busy schedule.

I really applaud
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I think that at this point in time a

2

subcommittee, because of its formality and because

3

of the limited resources that we have, would

4

probably not be the way to go at this point.

5

thank Mr. Arakawa for his efforts and I hope that he

6

will continue on an informal basis to work with the

7

film industry, to work even with me and the --

8

because I'm Parks Chair, anything that we can do to

9

really expedite these processes so that it isn't so

I

10

onerous.

I welcome any suggestions that anyone has

11

in that area because I really think that we're all

12

just trying to do the best we can and I do

13

appreciate his efforts.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Arakawa.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

And, you know,

16

don't get me wrong on this, I still think a

17

subcommittee is something that's very well worthy

18

and very merited.

19

think coming in with outside suggestions and

20

different ways to try and enhance the industry, any

21

industry, would be good.

22

And there are many reasons why I

In particular to answer Ms. Johnson's

23

questions, when I was Chairman of the Parks

24

Committee we actually started looking at taking each

25

of our parks, doing an analysis and seeing how we
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1

could enhance some of the parks to be able to create

2

scenes for movie sets.

3

never really explored beyond after that.

4

been people that have approached me to try to set up

5

studios here for sound and there are other parts of

6

the industry that really need to be working.

7

has not really been done well to this point.

There have

That

So a lot of these suggestions other people

8

9

Those are areas that we have

could come up with to enhance the industry and

10

perhaps we could start working in those directions I

11

think are very, very worthwhile.

12

withdrawing this because there's a political nature

13

that's been put on this.

14

disappointed that that has occurred because this

15

should not be politicized at all.

16

looked at as a community trying to help come out

17

with very good and reasonable solutions to help the

18

entire community, and that's not been the way this

19

has been framed.

20

of the way we do business within this government

21

system.

22

But, again,

I'm

And that I'm very

This should be

And it's kind of to me a travesty

But I won't stand in the way and see people

23

in the industry get hurt because we're trying to be

24

bullying about this enforcing something that I

25

believe should be very productive.

That's why I'm
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backing off on this.

Not because I don't think it's

2

necessary and good and couldn't be used at this

3

time.

4

over the years.

5

Trying to develop all different areas in the parks

6

that we could create film locations for, we have

7

discussed and we have started that process, but it's

8

been dropped.

9

think we need to start really looking at and trying

(

Because these are ideas that we come up with
The film industry is not brand-new.

And these are the kinds of ideas I

10

to concentrate on in order to enhance the film

11

industry.

12

As has been presented this morning, you know,

13

Maui has very severe limitations as to what we can

14

offer, which is why we're directing more toward

15

commercials and short -- short segments.

16

develop out full sets using our parks as locations

17

is a suggestion that we could try and do to enhance

18

that kind of activity so that we really work on what

19

we have available.

20

areas, working with the ranches, working with other

21

landowners perhaps we can enhance the ability to

22

create sets and sites.

23

Trying to

Looking at some of the other

The Department has a very strict program that

24

they are adhering to and they're working on, and I

25

believe that a subcommittee would allow the
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expansion of other people" s ideas to be presented.

2

I've always liked subcommittees.

3

number of subcommittees, probably more than any

4

other Council member who is sitting right now.

5

they've always been productive.

6

to be productive to help the industry.

9

And

They've been meant

With that, I'll close.

7

8

I worked on a huge

CHAIR CARROLL:

Does anyone else have any comment?

If

not -- And I will say again, addressing Mr.

10

Arakawa's comments again, that this Committee will

11

not make its decisions on political considerations.

12

And Mr. Arakawa is the only one that is concerned on

13

this Committee about political considerations.

14

sure me and the other members are not and our

15

decision will not be because of political

16

considerations.

I'm

I would like to thank him for bringing this

17

18

up.

I think the Committee and the public is well

19

informed.

20

and all of the rest of the people outside there and

21

MAGMA and all those that wish to do further

22

projects.

23

to promote getting a studio on Maui and all of the

24

other things that have been brought up.

25

working together, we can go far in attracting the

I am very proud of Maui County, the State

And we will be working with them for --
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film industry that we want to have over here.

2

think it will be a very, very positive thing for

3

Maui.

4

brings in the monies that we need.

5

that in the future, as in the presentation, we can

6

expand this considerably.

It's a good, nonpolluting industry.

And I

It

And I am sure

In light of what we have learned today from

7
8

Roz and her fellow presenters, the Chair does not

9

feel that a subcommittee is needed at this time and

10

will entertain a motion that County Communication

11

No. 01-231 be filed.

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

carried.

20

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

23

All those in favor.

Aye.
Aye.

Chair votes aye.

VOTE:

22

Second.

Discussion?

19

21

So moved.

AYES:

ACTION:

Opposed?

Motion

Councilmember Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Hokama and Kawano.
FILE.

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any announcements?

25

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

I just want to thank Mr. Arakawa for
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1

withdrawing also the request at this time for a

2

subcommittee.

3

here, so I really would like to work in whatever way

4

that we can to at least in our parks to provide a

5

more user-friendly environment.

6

sometimes the park users also get a little feisty

7

when they think they're getting moved out for more

8

than three days, so that is an issue that we're

9

going to have to try to work around so we try to

10

We also don't have a full Committee

I know that

accommodate everyone.

11

MS. BAKER:

I look forward to working with you on this.

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Thank you.

And in the beginning of the

14

meeting when I announced the roll, I neglected to

15

say that Mr. Hokama and Mr. Kawano are off-island

16

and are excused from the meeting.

17

want to be here.

18
19
20

They really did

Hearing nothing further, this meeting is
adjourned.
ADJOURN:

(Gavel. )

10: 42 a.m.

21

22
23
24
25
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STATE OF HAWAII
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3

4
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5
I,

6

Sandra J. Gran, Certified Shorthand

7

Reporter for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify

8

that the proceedings were taken down by me in

9

machine shorthand and was thereafter reduced to

10

typewritten form under my supervision; that the

11

foregoing represents to the best of my ability, a

12

true and correct transcript of the proceedings had

13

in the foregoing matter.

14

I further certify that I am not attorney for

15

any of the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned

16

with the cause.

17
18

DATED this 3rd day of January, 2002, in Maui,
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